HELEN WHATELY MP Member of Parliament for Faversham and Mid Kent

HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Mr Mark Radford Chief Executive, Swale Borough Council Swale House East Street Sittingbourne Kent ME10 3HT

HW/JW

Dear Mara,

20 June 2017

Following the horrific Grenfell Tower tragedy last week, I would be grateful if you could provide me with an assurance that all social housing which accommodates the residents of Swale is subject to the most rigorous fire safety checks. If that is the not the case, can you please let me know what steps will be taken to urgently undertake a safety review of all social housing across the borough.

If you believe that current fire safety regulations do not provide the level of rigour that local authorities need to ensure the safety of their tenants, please do let me know so that I can raise this in Parliament. It would also be helpful to have a steer from you on whether the powers held by councils to inspect private housing in the rented sector are strong enough or need to be reviewed.

Helen Whately MP

Com setent tele

Member of Parliament for Faversham and Mid Kent

Tel: 020 7219 6472 Email: helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk www.helenwhately.org.uk

If you would like to find out more about what I am doing in Faversham and Mid Kent, please do sign up to my newsletter on my website.